

Environment and Climate Change

Environmental Approvals Branch Box 35, 14 Fultz Boulevard Winnipeg MB R3Y 0L6 T 204-945-8321 F 204-945-5229 EABDirector@gov.mb.ca

File No.: 6189.00

February 16, 2024

Stacey Waldner, Vice President Precision Redi-Mix Inc. Box 46, Rosa MB R0A 1N0 stacey@precisionredimix.com

Dear Stacey Waldner:

Re: Re: Precision Redi-Mix Inc. - Public Hearing Decision

The department received public comments for your application for an Environment Act Licence to install and operate a concrete batch plant near the town of Rosa.

Public comments include concerns on zoning, traffic, noise, dust, wastewater, and public health due to the potential contamination of the site and surrounding area with anthrax spores. A team of provincial technical experts also reviewed and commented on the application. The branch sent the comments to you for information and response. All comments and responses are posted on the public registry at: https://www.manitoba.ca/sd/eal/registries/6189/index.html

The next step is to determine if the Clean Environment Commission (CEC) needs to conduct a public hearing. At this time, I am not recommending a CEC public hearing to the Minister of Environment and Climate Change. This decision may be appealed in writing to the Minister of Environment and Climate Change within 30 days of the date of this letter at minecc@manitoba.ca.

If you have follow-up questions, please contact Eshetu Beshada, Senior Environmental Engineer, Environmental Approvals Branch at Eshetu.Beshada@gov.mb.ca or 204-250-1932.

Sincerely,

Original Signed by Agnes Wittmann Director The Environment Act

c. Eshetu Beshada